
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
October 25, 2023 
 
 
To:  Metropolitan Policy Committee 

From:  Paul Thompson 

Subject: Item 6.a: Central Lane MPO Quadrennial Certification Report 
 
 
Action Recommended: None, information & discussion only  
 
 
Issue Statement 
Every four years, MPOs with populations above 200,000 (known as Transportation 
Management Areas, or TMAs) undergo a Certification Review by the U.S. Department 
of Transportation (Federal Highway Administration and Federal Transit 
Administration). A Certification Review for the Central Lane MPO (CLMPO) was 
completed over approximately the past six months. As a result of the Review, the 
Lane Council of Governments has been certified for a period of four years as the 
Metropolitan Planning Organization, having been found to generally meet the 
requirements of an MPO. 
 
USDOT staff will be present at the November 2, 2023 MPC meeting to present and 
discuss the Certification Review. Attached to this memo is the full Certification Review 
Report. 
 
 
Attachment 

1. Certification Letter 
2. CLMPO Certification Review Report 

 
 


